Mountain Friends Camp Report to Intermountain Yearly Meeting - June 2010

Pepper Goodrich, Eileen Haney, Maria Melendez (supportive camper parent), David Wampler, Anastacia Easterling, Ariel Bibby, Dominic Ireland, Elena Telep, Miranda Ireland, Quetzal Gallagher and Adrianna Puente-Reinhardt brought a report on the activities and goals of the Mountain Friends Camp Committee to Business Meeting Thursday, June 10th, 2010.

Dominic began with the back story of the camp, from Continuing Committee 2009 when the Senior Young Friend representatives were led to appoint a committee to explore developing a summer camp, to IMYM 2009 when we created a list of essential elements for a camp, a 5 year plan and a survey for IMYM individuals and families.  He mentioned the article on our project in April 2010 Western Friend and spoke to his personal motivation for joining the original committee and for serving as a junior counselor in the pilot program.

Miranda, another junior counselor,  talked about the site for the pilot program.  She had attended strawbale construction workshops the previous summer at “Our Community” in Gardner Colorado, as well as our on-site planning meeting May 1-2 2010.  Miranda explained the concern for sustainability that lead us to “Our Community” and introduced founding member Danielle Short.

Elena spoke of the pilot program planned for the week following IMYM 2010, June 13-20.  At the time of the report we had four SYF, two Young Adult Friends and two Older Adult Friends serving as junior counselors, counselors and FAPs (Friendly Adult Presences) respectively, with Quetzal and Adrianna as our two Junior Young Friend campers.  The junior counselors, counselors and Pepper, along with members of the planning committee, spent two Early Day Seminars preparing for the pilot program.  Elena outlined our plan for camp- setting norms as a community, sleeping in tents, preparing and cleaning up after meals, daily worship and camp meetings, games and activities to connect with each other and nature, getting our hands dirty helping “Our Community” plaster their shed and following their lead in off-the-grid solar showers, humanure toilets and compost.  

David, a YAF who has been active on the planning committee since the beginning but was not able to join the pilot program, spoke to the reasons why we started planning a Quaker summer camp and the hoped for benefits to IMYM (and beyond).  We hope to give youth a chance to experience what it means to be a Quaker, not just what it sounds like to be a Quaker.  Campers and counselors will live simply and in connection with nature, take responsibility for nurturing and sustaining the community through Spirit led relations and hands-on service, and take away practical knowledge and wisdom that will put future Quaker experience into context.  

Pepper told of her surprise and joy serving as our Friendly Adult Presence.  She urged her fellow OAFs to get involved with the camp should they get the chance, and was impressed by the maturity, spirit, vocabulary and Quaker acumen of the young leaders.

Ana explained the camp committee's use of IMYM funds and general financial picture for 2010 as well as our request for 2011.  We asked that IMYM approve using the $1500 set aside for travel expenses to plan the pilot program at Continuing Committee for our on-site planning meeting.  She reported that the committee had achieved its fundraising goal of $1000 for our first year from individuals, a Monthly Meeting and a mini-grant from Quaker Earthcare Witness. Given our high adult and junior counselor to camper ratio those funds will primarily be spent on camp expenses, allowing all the junior counselors and older participants to volunteer their time without having to pay for camp.  Since we hadn't yet spent over $500 of our allocated funds in 2010 we asked to continue spending the remainder for camp and planning expenses in 2010.  Our request for 2011 remained $1500, with the goal of increasing the number of campers and donations, but recognizing a broader use of IMYM funds beyond CC travel.  Ana also asked any interested Friends to join the committee in evaluating our progress and planning the next steps towards an environmentally and financially sustainable Quaker summer camp affiliated with IMYM.

